
From: Tammy Fowkes 
To: Mary Birch 
Cc: Valerie Critchley 
Subject: RE: Resolution regarding Regional approach to Food and Organics Waste Management Project 
Date: January 6, 2022 11:25:03 AM 
Attachments: 

 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 
 
Good morning Mary, 

 
As requested, please see Amherstburg’s resolution below regarding the proposed 
Food and Organics Waste Management Project: 

 
Resolution # 20211122-TBD 

 
“That the Town of Amherstburg SUPPORT a regional approach to organic and 
biowaste processing.” 

Please let me know if there is anything else you require. 

Thank you, 
Tammy 

 
 
 

Tammy Fowkes 
Deputy Clerk 
Town of Amherstburg 
271 Sandwich St South, Amherstburg, Ontario, N9V 2A5 
Tel: 519-736-0012 x2216 Fax: 519-736-5403 TTY: 519-736-9860 

 

 
The information in this e-mail is confidential, privileged and is subject to copyright and authorized solely for the addressee(s) named. The 
Town of Amherstburg is not responsible for any loss or damage arising from the use of this email or attachments. 

 

From: Mary Birch <MBirch@countyofessex.ca> 
Sent: January 4, 2022 5:17 PM 
To: Brenda Percy (bpercy@leamington.ca) <bpercy@leamington.ca>; 'Brianna Coughlin' 
<bcoughlin@lakeshore.ca>; Jennifer Alexander (jalexander@tecumseh.ca) 
<jalexander@tecumseh.ca>; Jennifer Astrologo <jastrologo@lasalle.ca>; Kristen Newman 
(knewman@lakeshore.ca) <knewman@lakeshore.ca>; Linda Jean <ljean@lasalle.ca>; Paula Parker 
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(pparker@kingsville.ca) <pparker@kingsville.ca>; Robert Auger (rauger@essex.ca) 
<rauger@essex.ca>; rbaines@kingsville.ca; Sandra Kitchen - Town of Kingsville 
(skitchen@kingsville.ca) <skitchen@kingsville.ca>; Shelley Brown - Town of Essex (sbrown@essex.ca) 
<sbrown@essex.ca>; Tammy Fowkes <tfowkes@amherstburg.ca>; Valerie Critchley 
<vcritchley@amherstburg.ca> 
Cc: Katherine Hebert <KHebert@countyofessex.ca> 
Subject: Resolution regarding Regional approach to Food and Organics Waste Management Project 

 
Happy New Year Everyone: 

 
I hope you all had time to relax and enjoy some holidays. Looks like we’re 
back to where we were last year at this time – working from home again. 

 
In November or December of 2021, your Council’s received a delegation 
from Michelle Bishop, General Manager of the EWSWA, regarding the 
proposed Food and Organics Waste Management Project. The delegation 
was prompted by the following resolution of County Council in October 
2021: 

 

“THAT Essex County Council consider a Regional approach to the 
Food and Organics Waste Management Project as it relates to 
participation from municipalities and report its decision back to the 
Essex-Windsor Solid Waste Authority no later than December 31, 
2021.” 

 
I was wondering if I could get an update from each municipality on 
whether your Council has made any decisions on being a participant in a 
regional organics initiative or if they have not made any decision, if there 
are any scheduled future meetings to discuss this. To date, I have only 
received correspondence with a resolution from the Municipality of 
Lakeshore. 

 
I had advised EWSWA Administration that County Council was not going to 
have a response by the proposed December 31, 2021 deadline, but I’m 
seeking information on whether there will be anything to report back to 
County Council by their January 19th meeting (Agenda going out January 
14th). 

If there are resolutions which your Council adopted, can you please send 
me a copy and if your Council has not passed a resolution, please advise if 
there are any plans for them to discuss this further. 

 
Thanks, 

Mary 
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Mary Birch B.A., CMO 
Director of Council and Community Services/Clerk 
County of Essex 
360 Fairview Ave. W. Suite 202|Essex, ON|N8M 1Y6 
P: 519-776-6441 ext. 1335 
F: 519-776-4455 
TTY: 1-877-624-4832 

This e-mail and any attachments may contain personal information or information that is otherwise 
confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, any use, disclosure or copying of any part of it is 
prohibited. If this e-mail is received in error, please immediately reply and delete or destroy any copies of 
it. 


